
SCHOHARIE ELEMENTARY

SCHOHARIE FEST

Newsletter
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     Today you will hear about Schoharie Fest and
the person that made this all happen, the one and
only Mrs. Styles!!! 

     On Wednesday, October 19th, 2022, Schoharie
Central School had an extraordinary event…
Schoharie Fest! It was hosted by Mrs. Styles.
Throughout the school day, all grades got to have
extraordinary experiences with fun activities and
interesting people who came to the school to
share stories and facts about their lives and other
people’s lives. 

     In Kindergarten, they got to learn how to press
apples and churn butter. They also learned about
Japanese Culture. In First Grade, students did a
gallery walk. They saw interesting artwork by local
artists. Second grade learned from Yajaira Lopez
about Puerto Rican culture. Third Grade made
Origamis with Motoko. Fourth Grade students
listened to John Florussen talk about Australia,
because he’s from there. Fifth Grade heard from a
Holocaust Survivor! They also did Revolutionary
War Marching Formations. 



Here are some questions and answers from
our fabulous Mrs. Styles!

What was your favorite part of the
Schoharie fest?
My favorite part of the Schoharie Fest was
seeing our students and staff engage in
learning in a variety of ways throughout the
course of a whole day. There was something
for everyone!

How did you come up with the Schoharie
Fest idea?
Through a variety of experiences, I had heard
about similar events being held at other
districts. In order to make the event more
meaningful for our students and staff I
wanted a large part of the focus to be on
sharing some of the diversity within our own
school community. By engaging with local
individuals and organizations we were able
to expose students and staff to some local
history and culture.

Will we do it again?
I'm hoping that we can do it at some point in
the future, yes... but how frequently is yet to
be determined!

     That is the end of our article about the
Schoharie Fest 2022 and what each grade
did! I hope you enjoyed it! Thank you for
reading! 






     Today you will hear about the EPTSO
Boosterthon and the reason why it happened. 
  
     Last Year, from October 24th through
November 4th, 2022, the Schoharie Elementary
School had a Boosterthon. The Boosterthon is
an EPTSO fundraising program. We learned
about having positive character traits. Money
was raised for fun field trips and events.

     During the Boosterthon, we got to run on the
track. We had some music to listen to that was
provided by Mrs. Tebbano. Can you believe that
Mrs. Polikoski was taped to the wall?

     After the Boosterthon, we interviewed Mrs.
Polikoski, our elementary school principal, about
the Boosterthon.

     Mrs. Polikoski got taped to the wall because it
was all of the students’ award for participation!
(She said she used tape because staple guns
would have hurt.) Mrs. Polikoski did not like
getting taped to the wall, but she loved seeing
everyone’s faces when it happened. She was not
afraid of falling off the wall because she had full
confidence in her team.  

      Thank you everyone for participating! Thank
you, Mrs. Polikoski, for having fun with us! We
had a lot of fun, too!

BOOSTERTHON
By: Annabel Abbott and Kaylee Fetter 

Interviews by: Annabel Abbott, Kaylee Fetter, and Mackenzie Oliver



     Today, you will hear about the proud and wonderful director of the 5th - 8th
grade band, Dr. Solinger! These are some facts about the band teacher. We asked
him some interesting questions, and he gave us some spectacular answers. 
     
     Dr. Solinger loves the sound of all instruments, but his most favorite is the
trombone because it was the first instrument he ever played. He loves being a band
teacher! He said he loves being a band teacher because there is nothing more
rewarding than seeing students get excited about music and watching them
improve!
     
     Dr. Solinger says there are no tricks or hacks to play instruments except to
practice. 

      He is even in a bunch of rock bands!
 
     Dr. Solinger lived and worked in New York City, but it stressed him out. He used to
go fishing with his dad up here, so he learned about this area. He wanted to live in
the country. He learned from his teacher friends that the music program at
Schoharie Central School was really good. 

     He has been teaching for 9 years total and has been teaching at Schoharie for 6
years! Dr. Solinger also taught at a bunch of Catholic schools. A little something
extra about him is that a lot of his students call him nicknames! One of his favorite
nicknames is Dr. Salamander!

     Dr. Solinger became a band teacher for many reasons! Some reasons he likes
being a band teacher are because he absolutely loves music and he loves working
with kids. He was inspired by the awesome music teachers he had growing up. 
 
     That is some interesting information about Dr. Solinger! We recommend you try
out Band when YOU are in 5th grade!

By: Annabel Abbott and Kaylee Fetter

BAND



By: Annabel Abbott and Kaylee Fetter

THANK YOU, MRS. GELLMAN

     Today you will hear about what Mrs.Gellman did for our school, and a thank you for what
she did while Mrs.Couture was gone with her wonderful new baby. We all are so thankful for
her.

     Mrs. Gellman stepped in as the music teacher from February 9, 2023 - May 4th, 2023. One
of the reasons we are thankful is because without Mrs. Gellman, we would have had no
music class! She did so many fun things with us.

     One of the things that Mrs. Gellman did was a Get to Know You Game. We would sit in a
circle and pass a stuffed turtle, and whenever the music stopped, the person that got the
stuffed turtle at the end would pick a question out of a cauldron, then the person with the
turtle would answer. She also did another game where she would sing something like, “doo
mi doo.” Then she would put her hand on her chest, but if we sang with her hand on her
chest, she got a point. If we sang when her hand was off her chest, then we got the point.
The first one to get five points won.

     Mrs. Gellman was so fun, nice, and amazing! I hope we can see her in the elementary
school again. OH, and don't forget to say thank you if you ever see her again.



     On November 9, 2022, Schoharie Elementary
celebrated Veteran’s Day with Veterans. We’d like to talk
about the veterans that devoted their time to come here.
We are super thankful that they came to our school to be
with us for some time. Also, in case you didn't know what
veterans are, they are very amazing people that fight for
our country! They are very important, not just to this
school, but to the world! Also, during Veterans Day, we
sang songs to the Veterans, and some Elementary
students walked their Veterans in!

     The Kindergarteners marched to "Stars and Stripes
Forever!" Mrs. Yager’s class recited a poem for the
veterans! The High Schoolers sang the national anthem!
Don’t forget the Middle/High School's instrumental band
played, too! We also had a presentation about bald eagles.

     Did you know we have a Veteran in our school? His
name is Mr. Toro. The 5th grade recognized Mr. Toro and
thanked him for his service on Veterans Day. He works
with the 5th grade and in other areas around the school.
He also helps at the crosswalk every day. If you see him,
be sure to say hello!

     The Veterans heard us sing loud and proud in their
honor! Also, the elementary choir, Ashtyn Hofmann,
Michaela Burton, and other soloists sang for our soldiers,
their families, and all of the Schoharie scholars. 

OTHER FUN EVENTS OF THE SCHOOL YEAR
By: Annabel Abbott, Kaylee Fetter, Joseph Robert, and Leah Seamster

     Today you are reading about some of the events that happened here at Schoharie School
this year! 

Veterans



Thanksgiving

     On November 17th, 2022,
Schoharie Elementary had a
Thanksgiving lunch with families. We
had some really good food and a fun
time with friends and family. Some of
the food included turkey, mashed
potatoes, and gravy. It was yummy!
Did you like the food? We did.

Book Fair

     Our school had two Scholastic
Book Fairs in the library this year. The
first was November 21-25. We chose
from brand new books, posters, and
pencils, pens, notebooks, bookmarks,
and other cool items! Another
awesome thing about the Book Fair is
that there is a scheduled free time
after school when families can come
down to buy items! We also had the
Book Fair from May 8th to the 12th!
Students and families could bring
some money and enjoy their new
books! 



Concerts

     On December 20th, 2022, There
was the winter Band and Choir
concert! They did such a great job! On
May 2nd, 2023, the Junior/High
School students had a band/rock
band concert. There were 5 Jr/High
students playing for the rock band.
Also, for the regular band, the 7th
grade through 12th grade had a band
concert. They sounded really good,
too!

     On Thursday, May 25th, 5th
through 8th graders marched for
Band in the Schoharie parade! On May
29th, the 5th grade and 6th graders
marched for Band in Central Bridge
and Esperance, as well! We hope you
came to watch! Also, on June 8th at 7
PM in the High School Auditorium, the
5th and 6th graders had a Band
Concert! 

     If you went to see them, thanks!

Talent Show

     On May 5th and 8th, some
Elementary students chose to
audition for the talent show! On May
17th, the Elementary students that
auditioned and got into the talent
show had a dress rehearsal for the
school in the morning. That night they
performed the talent show at 6 pm
for families! Tell them good job! We
had some singing, dances, skits,
gymnastics and many more!



Carnival

     On Friday, June 2, 2023, the EPTSO
hosted a Carnival! The Carnival
included the epic playground,
families, friends, food, drinks, and
much entertainment! Games included
a bean bag toss, rubber duckies, a ball
in a basket game, hula hoop toss, corn
hole, ring toss, sack race, a fire hose
game, a knock down can game, and
inflatable bowling. Other activities
included the painting of kindness
rocks, balloon animals, tattoos, face
painting, bubbles, jump roping, sand
art, a selfie station, a Schoharie Free
Library station, and Mrs. Tebanno as
our in-house DJ! Hotdogs, popcorn,
and cotton candy were provided for
all! We hope you came! Wasn’t it
awesome?

     Thank you so much for reading all
about our special events! As you can
see, we had a very exciting and busy
year. In addition to learning, there was
so much that was fun to do or to
watch! We really appreciate
everything everyone has done to
make our school great! 



AFTER-SCHOOL CLUB INTERVIEWS

By: Carolina Benninger, Molly Robert, and Ashlei Zwick

Lego Robotics with Mrs. Bikowicz 

     A great club Schoharie students can choose from is Lego Robotics. Before we share our
interview, we would like to talk about Mrs. Bikowicz and how important and amazing she is.
She is an amazing STEAM teacher and she is very kind. Did you know STEAM stands for
science, technology, engineering, art, and mathematics? Now let’s get to our interview with
Mrs. Bikowicz.

What do you do in Lego Robotics?
We build robots out of Legos and code them to
move.

What materials do you use to make robots? 
Lego Wedo 2.0 and Lego Mindstorms [are the robot
materials we use]. We use an app on the iPad to
make them move.

What types of robots do you make? 
It depends on what the kids make. There are many
combinations that can be made and they choose
which one they want to build.

What is your students’ favorite activity to do in
Lego Robotics? 
Coding

Do you have your students vote on what they get
to make or do you choose the project for them? 
They get into groups of two and the partners agree
on what to do. 

Do you make anything besides robots? 
Not really, but we make robot dogs, bugs,
windmills, etc.



What is your favorite project you have
completed in Lego Robotics?
A robotic hand was made by a student in fifth
grade, and their partner was absent from school
that day, so they made it all by themselves. 

How often do you meet in Lego Robotics? 
Monday: grades 3-5 
Tuesday: grade 5

Why did you start Lego Robotics? 
I love robotics, and I do robot camp when I’m
off of school.

When did you have the idea for Lego Robotics?
As soon as I started teaching here. (This is Mrs.
Bikowicz’s first year teaching at Schoharie.)

Why did you come to Schoharie?
I love STEAM.

What is your favorite thing about being a
teacher at Schoharie?
The kids, of course! “You guys are great!” said
the amazing Mrs. Bikowicz.

Here are some fun facts about Mrs. Bikowicz:

Do you have Lego sets at home? Which is your
favorite? 
Yes, I like just basic Legos.

Who is your favorite Lego character?
All of them.



Everybody Loves Intramurals!

By: Carolina Benninger, Molly Robert, and Ashlei Zwick

Let's start with facts:

1. Intramurals is only for 4th and 5th
graders. 4th grade meets on Tuesdays, and
5th grade meets on Wednesdays.

2 There are three sessions per year: Fall,
Winter, and Spring.

3. Three strikes and you are out of
Intramurals. 

Strike 1: Miss 1 day of Intramurals
Strike 2: Miss 2 days of Intramurals
Strike 3: You are out of Intramurals for the
year.

4. If you don’t participate in P.E. class that
week, then you have to sit out of
Intramurals for the day. 

     Ashlei Zwick and Carolina Benninger are both in Intramurals, and they are going to share
some facts and their experiences being there. Intramurals is an after-school program that
helps students exercise through different types of fun games and activities. Before we
start, we would like to thank Mr. Monescalchi and Ms. Jackson for being our P.E. teachers
and running Intramurals.



Now we will talk about our experiences:

1. We play one large game per day and then we
have free time at the end. Free time includes
reading, drawing, and talking with friends. 

2. We play a lot of games like dodgeball, squat ball,
kickball, wiffleball, ropes, chicken in the barnyard,
gymnastics, sledding, and lots of other fun games.

3. Intramurals like P.E., but it’s after school. 

4. If Ms. Jackson or Mr. Monescalchi does not have
a game prepared, we vote on what game to play
weekly. Most students prefer to play capture the
flag, dodgeball, and kickball.

5. We play on different teams every week. 

6. We play both outside and inside, depending on
the weather. 

     We hope you consider signing up for Intramurals
next year! We know we will! 



Book Club with Mrs. Cater 

By: Kayson Rossler and Leah Seamster

In your opinion, what is the most fun thing that
has happened in Book Club? 
When we do scavenger hunts - I love seeing the
kids look for books.

What is your favorite book that you have read?
The Miraculous Tale Of Edward Tulane by Kate
DiCamillo

How many books have you read so far in the
Book Club?
5 in total.

In Book Club, what is the longest book you have
read so far?
Charlotte's Web by E.B. White

Why did you decide to volunteer to start a Book
Club in our school?
Reading is my favorite thing. 

If she could go anywhere in the world for free, she would go to Hawaii. 
Her favorite superhero is Wonder Woman. 
Her favorite cartoon character is Tom and Jerry. 
Her favorite Lego character is Batman. 

     Hello! Here we have a stunning interview with Mrs. Cater, who is in charge of our
school library. We interviewed her about the Book Club. Mrs. Cater has worked at
Schoharie for 12 years. She loves coming here and seeing happy faces! She was a
student here and has loved this school ever since. A quote she lives by is, “Be kind to
everyone.” 

Some fun facts about Mrs. Cater are:

Below is our interview with her. 



What do you love most about working in the
library?
I get to see everybody every week!

How often is Book Club?                                                   
We meet once a week. 

What books would you recommend to ages 8-
11? 
Black Beauty by Anna Sewell and Holes by
Louis Sachar

What do you want older kids to know when
entering the library?
They should find a book at their reading level.

What is your best advice to older readers?
Stick with books that interest you. 

What is your usual state of mind when a
reader might be struggling to pay attention?
I try to refocus them.

Do you read as a group together, or do you
read independently?
We read as a group.

Do you do activities based on the books
you’re reading?
Yes! We make fun packets.

Is there anything you would like to add about
Book Club or reading? 
I hope the book club members talk about it to
get others to join.

     Let's give a huge thank you to Mrs. Cater for
letting us interview her! Definitely consider
joining Book Club next year!



Let's Read with the Book Club... with Mrs. Reynolds!

By: Kayson Rossler and Leah Seamster

If she could go anywhere in the world for free, she would go to Ireland because some
of her family is there, and she really wants to meet them. Everyone in her family has
been there except for her. 
Her favorite superhero is Princess Diana because she was an amazing person and
always helped everyone no matter what. 
Her favorite cartoon characters are Bluey and Bingo. 
Her favorite Lego character is Batman. 
She has a five-year-old gray kitty named Foxy, a cat named Lily who has gray stripes,
and two all-white kittens that are brother and sister. The two kittens are named Bunny
and Oliver. They are 4 months old. One of them has two blue eyes, and one of them
has a blue eye and a green eye.

     Hello! Here is a marvelous interview with Mrs. Reynolds, who also runs the Book Club.
She has worked at Schoharie since 2019 as a Teacher’s Aide. She got involved at
Schoharie because she was volunteering at the book fair. Mrs. Reynolds loves the kids and
teachers the most about our school. She said, “I have met some of the nicest people
here.” Coincidentally, her mom was a teacher, and she loved helping her set up her room
and grade papers. A quote Mrs. Reynolds lives by is, “Hope springs eternal.” 

Some fun facts about Mrs. Reynolds are: 

Next, we have the Book Club interview with her.

In your opinion, what is the most fun thing in
Book Club?
The books we read.

What is your favorite book that you have read
in Book Club?
Charlotte's Web by E.B. White

How many books have you read so far?
Six this year!

What is the longest book you have read so far?
Harry Potter and the Sorcerer's Stone by J.K.
Rowling



Why did you decide to volunteer to start a book
club in our school?
Kids were begging for a book club, so Mrs. Cater
and I made one.

Do you love books? Why or why not?
I love books because you can escape anywhere you
want and leave reality behind.
    
How often is Book Club?
We meet twice a week for second grade and once a
week for fifth grade. 

What do you want younger kids to know when
entering the library?
You can get any book you want! Even if there is a
book you want that isn’t at our library, we can
order it online from another library. 

What is your best advice to young readers?
The more you read, the more you know!
 
What is your usual state of mind when a reader
might be struggling to pay attention?
I usually switch seating arrangements.

Do you read as a group together, or do you read
independently?
I read the books to the group! That way, students
can listen, follow along, and enjoy the story. That
way struggling readers can enjoy it, too. 

Do you do activities based on the books you’re
reading?
We have! We have done coloring activities. We are
hoping to do more. 

Is there anything you would like to add about
Book Club or reading? 
I love to read! There is a free library in front of the
school that you should check out, as well. 

     Let's give a huge thank you to Mrs. Reynolds for
letting us interview her! Doesn’t the Book Club
sound interesting? We hope you can join next year!



Adventure Club’s Adventures!

By: Annabel Abbott, Carolina Benninger, Kaylee Fetter, Joseph Robert,
Molly Robert, and Ashlei Zwick

     Adventure Club is a club where students
get to go on many explorations! Students said
they went rock climbing at Minekill and Kane
Mountain. They wore special gear like snow
gear, snowshoes, backpacks, and a harness,
depending on where they went and what they
did. Now it is time to find out why they started
Adventure Club! Mr. Blanchard, our school
superintendent, offered the option to start
Adventure Club.

     Mrs. Thalheimer and Mrs. Hannan like to go
on hikes, and the students like to explore. The
Adventure Club’s longest hike was 3 miles
long before they went camping! The
Adventure Club’s favorite hike was at Kane
Mountain. The Adventures Club’s favorite
activities are mining, rock climbing, and hiking.



     Adventure Club is looking forward to going
camping! They plan to go to a rope course and
camping by the end school year. Kids in the
Adventure Club say that rock climbing and
hiking can be scary. The Adventure Club
needs good shoes, food, and water for hiking.
For rock climbing, they need a harness and
shoes. The gear for some of their adventures
have been provided by The Schoharie County
Youth Bureau, Minekill State Park, and the
rock climbing facility.      

     The Adventure Club meets every
Wednesday and has a unique adventure every
single month. Does this sound fun to you?
Keep an eye out for the Adventure Club and
sign up next year!



Just Run!

By: Carolina Benninger, Molly Robert, and Ashlei Zwick

How long have you been working at Schoharie?
Mrs. Borst: 15 years  
Mrs.Thalheimer: 4 years 
Mr. Toro: 5 years 

How did you get involved in Just Run?
Mrs. Borst: They needed a coach, and I like
running. 
Mrs. Thalheimer: Mrs. Borst sent out an email to
ask if anyone would help, so I signed up. 
Mr. Toro: I Like sports.

How long have you been coaching Just Run?
Mrs. Borst: 6 years
Mrs. Thalheimer: 2 years 
Mr. Toro: 2 years

An Interview with Mrs. Thalheimer, Mrs. Borst, and Mr. Toro 

     Hello, Schoharie Scholars! We have some questions answered by Mrs. Thalheimer,
Mrs. Borst, and Mr. Toro about the famous Just Run program here at Schoharie
Elementary School. We have been working really hard, and we have put this interview
together, so we hope you enjoy it! 

Let's get started…



What is your favorite animal? 
Mrs. Borst: Cheetah 
Mrs. Thalheimer: Dog and a donkey; I'm not sure
why donkey… I think they’re cute.
Mr. Toro: Dog

How far has your fastest kid run?
Mrs. Borst: 3.1 = 5k 
Mrs. Thalheimer: 2 miles 
Mr. Toro: 2 miles

Why do you have your kids run less in the spring
and more in the fall?
Mrs. Borst: Fall is when we have cross country,
and spring is when we have track.
Mrs. Thalheimer: In the spring, we do track, and in
the fall, we do cross country. 
Mr. Toro: Because in the fall, they run on dirt. 

Why do you think this is good for all the kids?                  
Mrs. Borst: Being active is good for you.      
Mrs. Thalheimer: Exercising and doing activities
with their peers is good for them, and also, they
can learn about track in a fun way. It is also very
healthy for you.  
Mr. Toro: It gives them a reason to run. 

What kind of running activities do you do?
Mrs. Borst: They just do some running games.
Mrs. Thalheimer: I do marathons that have big
medals to win.  
Mr. Toro: They play rabbit and relay races.

What is everyone's favorite activity?
Mrs. Borst: Everybody likes to play tag. 
Mrs. Thalheimer: They like when they compete
with their friends.   
Mr. Toro: They just like to run.



Gaming Club Interview with the One and Only… Mr. Toro! 

By: Michaela Burton, Molly Robert, and Ashlei Zwick

     Hello, Schoharie Scholars! We put this interview together so we can let everyone
know more about Gaming Club. We hope you enjoy it!

When does Gaming Club meet? 
5th grade meets Tuesdays and Fridays. 
4th grade meets Wednesdays, and 3rd
grade meets Thursdays.

What do most of the kids play?
Minecraft

What is your favorite thing that has
happened so far this year?
Kids color and then hang it on the wall. 

How did you get involved in Gaming
Club?                  
I wanted to do a club, so I asked Mrs.
Tebbano.

How long does the Gaming Club last?
It lasts about three months.

How long have you been working at
Schoharie Central School?
About 5 years 

What was your favorite video game as a
kid? 
Mario Kart

     These are some fun facts about
Gaming Club. Hopefully, next year we
will have it again. Maybe you can join
Gaming Club then, too!



BOOK REVIEWS

Dog Man: Brawl of the Wild by Dav Pilkey

A book review by: Kayson Rossler

     Dog Man is sent to the pound for a bank
robbery. However, he didn’t commit the
crime! Sarah Hatoff, Li’l Petey, 80-HD,
Chief, and Yolay Caprese try to help Dog
Man. Read to find out how Dog Man gets
out of the pound.

     I would recommend this book to 2nd -
5th graders because the book is a graphic
novel, so it is like a comic with lots of
pictures and drawings. This way, the
younger kids can enjoy the story too! The
story has handwriting and it is the best
handwriting you will see.

     My favorite part of the story is the big
fight between the “good guys,” 80-HD, Li’l
Petey, Petey, Dogman, Chief Sarah, and
Zuzu, and the “bad guys,” Piggy, Bub, and
Crunky. The “bad guys” run away, and
later, Claymation Philly joins them. It is my
favorite part because there is a lot of
action, including using claws as a tool.
They also put out a big fire with Dog Man’s
barf - gross! Read to find out who wins! 

https://search.follettsoftware.com/metase
arch/ui/3157/search/all?
q=dog%20man%20brawl%20of%20the%2
0wild&ists=0&activeMenu=HOME 

https://search.follettsoftware.com/metasearch/ui/3157/search/all?q=dog+man+brawl+of+the+wild&ists=0&activeMenu=HOME


SCHOHARIE SUPER CITIZENS!

By: Gideon Alescio, Elias Clemente, Austyn Mickel, and Emma Waters

     Hello and welcome to the newspaper of Schoharie Central School!
In elementary school, everyone gets to improve their behavior. Out
of each class, the teachers pick someone who shows the character
trait of the month. The first newspaper this year included the Super
Citizens who won the September to January awards. The following
are some character traits that we have worked toward since that
time. 

     In February, it was sportsmanship, and then it was courage in
March. After March, it was perseverance in April. Right after April, it
was kindness for May. The last character trait is generosity for June. 

     Please take some time to read the names of our winners. We have
also included our Sweethearts and Heroes Nominees, students who
helped overcome bullying and who were awesome community
members.   



Character Trait Winners!



February: Sportsmanship



Kenny: Ivy Wellek 
Mason: Eric Mattice

Ebert: Claire Cushman
Haverly/Langan: Bentley Largesse
Calvino: Seamus Goblet-Schubert

Oakes: Hayden Decker
Paloski: Daniel Dietz
Lenart: Logan Frost

Caruso/Hannon: Norah Fretto
Saddlemire: William Baker
McKenney: Haylee Oldorff

Rutland: Marty Pierce
Lamberg: Tommy Cook

Hammond: Harper Maleszweski
Yager: Ayden Waddell

Croote/Foley: Arrietta Kuehnle
Bates: Elias Clemente

Krepcio/Hileman: Scarlett Courtright
Ms. Alicia: Oliver Ostermann
Ms. Jess: Kenzlee Dunston



Humanities Class Winners: 

Scofield: Paloski
Monescalchi: Saddlemire

Jackson: Ebert
Couture: Yager

Bikowicz: Haverly/Langan



March: Courage



Kenny: Adaline Saddlemire 
Mason: Harper Rulison

Ebert: Jameson Johnston
Haverly/Langan: Xander Hatala

Calvino: Cale Zemcik
Oakes: Mason Hanley
Paloski: Kendall Lavoy
Lenart: Aubrey Kuhn

Caruso/Hannon: Kyleigh Rossler
Saddlemire: Kara Mattice
McKenney: Jaden DeBoer

Rutland: Logan Porter
Lamberg: Bella Lillard

Hammond: Domenica Taccone
Yager: Kodi Griffin

Croote/Foley: Kylie Parslow-Bradt
Bates: Kierra Peckham

Krepcio/Hileman: Lexie Patchen
Ms. Alicia: Lillith Intelisano

Ms. Jess: Lois Goblet-Schubert



Humanities Class Winners:
Scofield: Hammond

Monescalchi: Haverly/Langan
Jackson: Caruso/Hannon

Couture: Oakes
Bikowicz: Krepcio



April: Perseverance



Kenny: Michael Anderson
Mason: Nathaniel Butler

Ebert: Noah Schanz
Haverly/Langan: Kodie Colwell

Calvino: Peyton Whiting 
Oakes: Trezden Baker

Paloski: Ryleigh McMullen
Lenart: Juniper Shook

Caruso/Hannan: Mason Gorsin
Saddlemire: Bonnie McBride
McKenney: Arabella Deffer 

Rutland: Xander Shuart 
Lamberg: Kayson Rossler

Hammond: Daniel Schaffer
Yager: Joseph Masa

Croote/Foley: Gideon Alesico
Bates: Case Nelson

Krepcio/Hileman: Hayley Jenks-Porter
Ms. Alicia: Linkan Trendell

Ms. Jess: Carlos Carre 
 

Humanities Class Winners:
Scofield: Paloski

Monescalchi: Saddlemire
Jackson: Ebert
Couture: Yager

Bikowitz: Haverly/Langan



May: Kindness



Kenny: Amelia Misciagna
Mason: Leo McDermott-Dickson

Ebert: Abigail Stewart 
Haverly/Langan: Caleb Pivoda

Calvino: Emma Dickenson 
Oakes: Harper Schadt
Paloski: Simon Stuber 

Lenart: Mason Chapman 
Caruso/Hannan: Derrick Weber

Saddlemire: Eva DeBoer
McKenney: Juliana Britten 

Rutland: Italia McDermott-Failing 
Lamberg: Enzo Cappello

Hammond: Gabe Florussen
Yager: Nolan Karker

Croote/Foley: Nev Fretto
Bates: Leiam Rotter

Krepcio/Hileman: Bella Repscher
Ms. Alicia: Ethan Murphy
Ms. Jess: Thomas Clark



Humanities Class Winners:

Scofield: Yager
Monescalchi: Rutland

Jackson: Caruso
Couture: Ebert

Bikowitz: Saddlemire 



June: Generosity



Ebert: Leemya Hendricks
Haverly/Langan: Kendall Martin

Calvino: Dominic Mann
Oakes: Velvet Holt

Paloski: Paisley Schmid 
Lenart: Savannah Gartner

Caruso/Hannan: Chase Livingston 
McKenney: Coy Karker 

Rutland: Madison St. Andrews 
Lamberg: Koal Schoenecker
Hammond: Joshua Shappy

Yager: Aria Foland
Croote/Foley: Brooke Hofmann

Bates: Kierra Peckham
Krepcio/Hileman: Jacob Rivera

Ms. Alicia: Adalynn Goblet
Ms. Jess: Maddison Roberts



Humanities Class Winners:
Scofield: Haverly/Langan

Monescalchi: Paloski
Bikowitz: Croote/Foley



Sweethearts and Heroes Nominees



Kenny: LillyAnna Adams & Cole Miller
Mason: Nicholas Sanganetti & Natalie Schanz

Ebert: Hunter Allen & Melody Meher
Haverly/Langan: Tyler Glass & Amelia Liebenow

Calvino: Crew Clark & Phoebe Moxham
Oakes: Grace Berrian & Oliver Doyle

Paloski: Nathan Costello & Ryleigh McMullen
Lenart: Melody Armstrong & Logan Frost

Caruso/Hannan: Chase Keller & Matthew Robert
Saddlemire: Milania Cappello & Michaelan Frohne

McKenney: Ryder Decker & Luha Park
Rutland: Joey Finch & Brooke Porter 

Lamberg: Kelsey Finch & Leah Seamster
Hammond: Adeline Hadam & Ashtyn Hofmann

Yager: Natalyah Domermuth & Kodi Griffin
Croote/Foley: Ethan VanScoy & Jaxon Willwerth

Bates: Kaelyn Wood & Emily Zuefle
Krepcio/Hileman: Adam Cote & Emma Waters

     Finally, the school year has come to an end! The entire Elementary
school has really improved their behavior! Everyone is a Schoharie
Super Citizen in some way! We should all keep trying to improve our
character.

     Thank you for reading our newspaper! This is the last one for the
year. We hope you like it! It was really fun making this! Have a
fantastic summer!


